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V/C Peter Mitchelson, SN 

Will be joining us at the Fall Conference 

2. Berea 

4. Kanawha River 

6. Mid-Ohio Valley 

12. Vermilion 

11. Ten Mile 

7. Pittsburgh 

8. Rocky River 

9. South Hills 

10. Stark County 

1. Akron 

3. Cleveland 

5. Mansfield 

National Secretary for 2014, V/C Peter Mitchelson, SN 

is a charter member of Sebastian Inlet Sail & Power 

Squadron, situated in South East Florida. He joined 

neighboring Vero Beach Power Squadron in December 

1994 after relocating to the USA from the UK. He was 

immediately put to work as District 8ôs Computer Sys-

tems Chair. Over the next few years he was squadron 

Friday Night social chairman (Vero Beach hold weekly 

socials), newsletter editor and Squadron 

Educational Officer. 
 

In 1999, while serving as SEO, he was elected assistant 

chair of the Operations Manual Committee. He served as 

chair for 2001 ï 2003 before moving over to helm the 

Educational Department Publications Support Commit-

tee during 2004 and 2005. During this time he assisted 

with the foundation and chartering of the Sebastian Inlet 

squadron and became their first Commander at a weekend celebration which was attended 

by the Operating Committee. 
 

The next two years saw Peter move up the District 8 Bridge, becoming District Com-

mander in 2007. He is a long time member of several national committees, most notably 

Information Technology and National Meetings; served as Aide to Chief Commanders 

Marshburn, Maynard, Dvorak and Alter, and most recently served as a member of the 

Committee on Nominations before accepting the position of Assistant National Secretary 

in 2011. 
 

When work intrudes into power squadron life, Peter provides computer support and assis-

tance to a wide range of customers, including a number of charities. On occasions, he is 

also been known to provide musical entertainment at squadron and other charitable 

events. 
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District 7 Bridge 
 

Commander 
D/C  Michael A. Siwek, SN 

484 5th Ave. 

Mansfield, Oh  44905-1943 

(419-526-0534) 

masiwek@richnet.net 

 
Executive Officer 

D/Lt/C  David Bialorucki,  SN 

2548 W. 37th St. 

Lorain, Oh  44053-2304 

(440-282-2282) 

taxi60@hotmail.com 

 
Educational Officer 

D/Lt/C  John Whiteley, SN 

5 Meadow Wood Estates 

Scott Depot, WV  25560 

(304-437-3321) 
whitely@mctc.edu 

 

Administrative Officer  
D/Lt/C  Eileen Rickard,  SN 

8076 Priem Rd. 

Strongsville, Oh  44149 

(440-238-1909) 

daverik93@gmail.com 

 
Secretary 

D/Lt/C  Emogene L. Eriksson, SN 

13168 Northpointe Circle 

Strongsville, Oh 44136 

(440-457-7683) 

emoeriks@gmail.com 

 
Treasurer 

D/Lt/C Martin W. Beech, SN 

2431 Farmstead Rd. 

Richfield, Oh  44286-9376 

(330-618-7799) 

mwbeech@hotmail.com 

 
Newsletter Editor 

P/C  James Mason, SN 

1626 Lakeland Ave. 

Lakewood, OH  44107 

District 7 News  --  Fall 2014 

 

District Commander  

Michael A. Siwek, SN 

I hope everyone had an enjoyable boating season. This 

has been a very busy year so far for me. I was honored to 

speak on behalf of District 7 at the annual Memorial Day 

Ceremony on the World War II Submarine, the USS 

COD. 
 

I also worked the District 7 booth at the Cleveland Boat-

ing and Fishing Fest held at the E. 55th Marina in Cleve-

land. 
 

I was proud and honored to be the installing officer for 

the Mid-Ohio Valley Sail & Power Squadron, Ten Mile 

Power Squadron, Mansfield Power Squadron, and Cleve-

land Sail & Power Squadron. Thanks to all the incoming 

and outgoing commanders and squadron members for 

making me feel at home and welcome. 
 

The District 7 Summer Cruise ñRivers, Locks, and Damsò 

was a huge success. Thanks to Mid-Ohio Valley Sail and 

Power Squadron for hosting this event, and a special 

thanks to D/1st/Lt Barbara Fish, P and P/D/C Robert Fish, 

SN for their hard work and dedication in planning this 

event and making it a success. Everyone had a great time 

on the river, even some heavy rain Saturday afternoon 

could not dampen our spirits. The Friday evening get to-

gether at the Boat House BBQ was great fun, and the din-

ner Saturday evening at Di Vinciôs Restaurant was also 

very enjoyable. Good food and great friends, what else 

could you ask for? 
 

The District 7 Fall Conference, hosted by Mid-Ohio Val-

ley Sail & Power Squadron and Kanawha River Power 

Squadron will be here very soon. We are honored to host 

the Chief Commanderôs representative, V/C Peter 

Mitchelson, SN the National Secretary. 
 

We have a very exciting weekend planned, beginning 

with the usual Ice Breaker on Friday evening and of 

course, the hospitality rooms, which everyone is welcome 

to visit. 
 

Saturday morning will begin with the Officerôs Meetings, 

and we have seminars planned for Saturday morning. 

Please check the Conference schedule for seminar offered 

and the times. 
 

During the Saturday lunch, our guest speaker will be 

Capt. Lee Boone, USCG, the Commanding Officer of 

Marine Safety Unit, Huntington. 
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After lunch, we will have the District 7 business meeting. 

Congratulations are in order. The Akron Sail & Power 

Squadron was awarded the 1st place nationally for the 

MIRA Award at the Fall Governing Board meeting in 

Arlington, VA. The MIRA Award is for membership in-

volvement and retention. 
 

Congratulations to Akron Sail & Power Squadron for job 

well done!! 
 

Congratulations are also in order for the following Dis-

trict 7 members who have attained 50 year membership 

status. 
 

Eugene D. Janson  Cleveland Sail & PS 
 

David L. Eichhorn  Mansfield PS 
 

Robert Brandenstein  Pittsburgh PS 
 

James W. Krugh  Pittsburgh PS 
 

Richard Colmery  Stark County PS 

 

This is indeed a significant and most impressive accom-

plishment. Congratulations to all of you. 
 

The Chief Commanderôs representative will present you 

with a 50 year pin and plaque at the Fall Conference in 

November. 

 

The Ohio license plate program is progressing. The State 

of Ohio has approved the release of the plates as soon as 

we get approval from National. This has to be approved 

by the Heritage and Protocol Committee, the Law Offi-

cer, and the Board of Directors. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Once approved by everyone, we can start ordering the 

license plates. 

 

We will have a sample plate at the conference. 

 

Hope to see all of you in November at the Conference. 

Executive Officer  

David A. Bialorucki, SN 

Greeting D7 members. It's hard to believe that we are 
having a Fall Conference already. Where has the summer 

gone? I would like to thank all the committee chairs and 

everyone who helped with the Executive Department this 

year. 
 

Since the Spring Conference I have attended eight (8) 

Change of Watches. I would like to thank all the Squad-
rons for their hospitality. I attended Berea's Awards din-

ner at the Sandusky Yacht Club. I attended four rendez-

vous with Akron, Berea, Stark County and Vermilion. I 
also worked the booth at the Cleveland Boating and Fish-

ing Fest at the East 55th Marina. 

Our VSC's checks are coming along nicely and we are 

not finished yet, so we should top last years total. This 
program is a good way to promote the United States 

Power Squadrons. So I say to you keep up the good work. 

At the Governing Board meeting in Arlington, Va we 
heard many good and bad things. We are losing District 

18 with three Squadrons going to one District and another 

one to another District that are aligned more geologically. 
 

There will be a TWO-dollar increase in USPS National 

dues for 2015. We heard what some of the costs were 

Nationally. The Ensign Magazine costs $200,000.00. The 
Insurance costs $150,00.00 for the things we do on the 

National, District and Squadron level throughout the 

year. In general it costs about a $1,000,000.00 to run the 
Organization. It sounds like National has the same prob-

lems that  we have in the local Squadrons. 
 

Boating fatalities are down again this year but even one 
fatality is to many. Always remember to stay alert and to 

wear you life jacket. 
 

In closing I hope to see everyone at the Fall Conference 
at Stonewall in West Virginia, sounds like this is going to 

be a great place for the Conference. 

Save -a-Date  
 

20ð22 March 2015  
 

District 7 Spring Conference  
Hosted by  

Rocky River Sail & Power Squadron  
 

ñD/7 Rocks Las Vegasò 
Holiday Inn Rockside, Independence, Oh  

(South of Cleveland)  
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Administrative  Officer  

    Eileen Rickard, SN 

Educational  Officer  

John Whiteley, SN 

This summer has been active for the squadrons in D/7 
with lots of cruises and other events. About 65 members 

of D/7 enjoyed a great district cruise through locks on the 

Ohio and Muskingum rivers in early August. Squadron 

members participated in their own, and occasionally 
other, squadron activities all summer. The Boating Ac-

tivities list on the D/7 website continues to be where you 

can find an event sponsored by another squadron you 
may want to take part in. 

 
As we get into fall, the biggest event yet is approaching. 
For the first time our D/7 Fall Conference is being held at 

a four-star resort. The Stonewall Resort in West Virginia 

provides beautiful vistas, paddling, hiking, biking, golf, 
indoor/outdoor pool and many more amenities. All this is 

in addition to our normal fun and informative conference. 

Canôt get it all in from Friday through Sunday morning? 
Come early or stay late and take advantage of our special 

rate. Donôt miss this good time. There is more informa-

tion and a signup sheet in this newsletter. 

 
Membership is always an important part of what makes 

our squadrons strong. D/Lt Lynda Leque, N has been 
keeping our squadrons updated on the national member-

ship program called Each One, Reach One that has pro-

vided information and tactics to retain membership dur-

ing the summer, our traditional time of greatest attrition. 
Lynda will be presenting a Membership Seminar at con-

ference to provide tools and tips to help your squadron 

grow. 

Speaking of member retention, USPS presents the P/C/C 
William Seldon Member Involvement Award for the best 

squadron program to promote membership retention. Our 

own Akron Sail & Power Squadron won first place at this 

fallôs Governing Board for their program to retain 6-
month members. Akron has succeeded by taking a busi-

ness-like approach to mentoring, tracking and communi-

cating to improve retention. You can learn the details of 
this program at the Membership Seminar at conference. 

 
USPS has developed relationships with many companies 
to provide benefits for squadron members. These benefits 

have grown in recent years so many of our members may 

not know what they are. One way to communicate these 
opportunities is to feature one member benefit in each of 

your newsletters. 

 
See you at conference. 
 

How Many Lives Have You Saved This Year? 
 

Does this seem like a strange question? After all, you say, 

you didnôt jump into the water to save a drowning person, 

and you didnôt perform CPR on a drowning victim. So 

how could you have saved any lives? 
 

The answer to the question is actually ï you donôt know! 
 

But did you teach or help teach an Americaôs Boating 

Course (ABC3) class? Did you encourage life jacket us-

age ï hopefully by wearing one yourself? Then you 

probably saved one or more lives! 
 

The US Coast Guard reports that in 2013, there were 

4,062 accidents that involved 560 deaths, 2,620 injuries, 

and approximately $39 million dollars of damage to 

property as a result of recreational boating accidents. 

Where cause of death was known, seventy-seven (77) 

percent of fatal boating accident victims drowned. Of 

those drowning victims with reported life jacket usage, 

eighty-four (84) percent were not wearing a life jacket. 
 

The bad news -- Where instruction was known, twenty 

(20) percent of deaths occurred on boats where the opera-

tor had received boating safety instruction. Better news is 

that only thirteen (13) percent of deaths occurred on ves-

sels where the operator had received boating safety in-

struction from a course provider offering a course meet-

ing the U.S. Coast Guard recognized national standards. 
 

Now for some good news -- Compared to 2012, the num-

ber of accidents decreased 10%, the number of deaths 

decreased 14%, and the number of injuries decreased 

12.7%. But we canôt rest on our laurels. Even one death 

is one death too many. Remember, you canôt really call 

yourself a Power Squadron unless you offer at least one 

ABC3 class during the year. Letôs get the word out! Offer 

classes during the off season, and lead by example during 

the boating season. Letôs save lives! 

Save -a-Date  
 

Cleveland Boat Show West  
 

Cleveland I -X Center  
 

Dates to be Announced  
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Secretary    

Emogene L. Eriksson, SN 

Treasurer  

Martin W. Beech, SN 

At the 2014 Fall Conference we will look at the criteria for 
newsletters and websites. 
 

Another of our responsibilities is the history of our squad-

ronôs. It is easy to put items in the Historian report right 
after they occur.  Remember that will be the 2014 history 

report.  Report youôre your squadron held a large ABC 

Class, list the courses taught, seminars held, awards won, 

and leadership.  All these items can be included in your 
report.  If you have questions, please call Margaret K. 

Miller at 918-786-9338.   
 

Another item of interest is the Spring 2015 Photo Contest 
to honor the United States Power Squadronsô past and fu-

ture. Members can enter the Looking Forward Photo Con-

test.  
 

Submit no more than 4 high -resolution photos that you 

think best capture the spirit of USPS and their new tagline: 

ñCome for the Boating EducationéStay for the Friends!ò 
by using the online form at theensign.org/contest Deadline 

for submission is 31 December 2014. The winning photos 

will be featured in the Spring 2015 issue of The Ensign. 
 

See you at the Fall Conference, 7-9 November 2014 at the 

Stonewall Resort in Roanoke, WV. 

Call To Conference 
 

Date 7 November 2014 

D7 Fall Conference Meeting 1400-1600 

 
Uniform-USPS Polo Shirt, blazer, or appropriate attire 

 

District Commander Michael Siwek, SN encourages 

all members of the conference to be present at this 

meeting.  In accordance with the By-Laws of District 

7, the members are the D/7 council members (D7 

Bridge and the General Committeesô Chairman), 

each Squadron Educational Officer, the Past District 

Commanders, and delegates appointed by each 

squadron. 

 

D7 Committee Reports are due 22 October to the 

District Secretary and appropriate Bridge Officer. 

 

Please discuss any new business items with the Dis-

trict Commander before the meeting in order to expe-

dite business.  Any motions should be submitted in 

writing.  Motion forms will be available at the meet-

ing or from the District Secretary. 

All is well with D7 finances.  Last year at this time D7 's 

money was dwindling. Since then, things have turned 

around. We are in better shape now than 2 years ago. The 

thought of raising  dues has been canceled on the district 

level. On a National level things are not doing as well. 

National dues will be raised $2.00 in 2015 for the single 

member and $3.00 for a family. Like all of us, National's 

largest expense is mailings. 

Hello!  I hope everyone had a great summer.  Our boat 
was out of commission but thanks to our Power Squadron 

friends we were able get out to some cruises. We took the 

courses and stayed for the friends. 
 

One of the many responsibilities of the secretaryôs de-

partment is communication.  We provide communication 

through our use of newsletters and websites.   
 

An important tool available to us is the Communications 

Committee.  

Its primary goal is to promote and nurture communica-
tion among USPS members by providing information, 

technical resources, and advice to all USPS editors and 

webmasters who request it.  The communication commit-
tee believes that newsletters and websites are excellent 

marketing tools for increasing both public interest and 

membership. 
 

The Communication Committee is usps.org/national/

commcom. This website provides editors and webmasters 

with basic tools useful in producing quality publications 
and website.  
 

There at resources like the editors guide, image sources 
and forms used to evaluate publications and websites for 

the Distinctive Communicator Award.  To be eligible for 

this annual award, editors and webmasters should know 

their assigned Adviser and be familiar with the evaluation 
criteria.  The DCA evaluation is 1January to 31 Decem-

ber for publication and 1 January to 30 November for 

websites. 
 

Our adviser for the newsletter is P/C Vicky L. Jefferis, 

179 Saint Andrews Glen, Waverly, GA  31565 Her email 

address is vickyjefferis@bellsouth.net .The adviser for 
websites is Lt. William Quick, 5402 Overland Trail, N. 

Charleston, SC 29420-9024.  His email address is 

wwq@swq.com 

mailto:vickyjefferis@bellsouth.net
mailto:wwq@swq.com
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Save -a-Date  
 

USPS Annual Meeting  
 

18ð25, January 2015  
 

Hyatt Regency Jacksonville Riverfront  

Jacksonville, Fl  

District 7, United States Power Squadrons  

Fall Council Meeting Notice  
 

Notice is hereby given that the Fall Meeting of 

the District 7 Council will be held by telephone 

conference call.  
 

When:  8:00 pm- Monday, 13 October 2014  
 

Connection Information:   

Toll Free Dial In Number 916 -558 -7514 Pin #202313  
 

Agenda: Will be sent by email on 6 October 2014  

 

Reminder, please send Cdr. Mike Siwek, SN 

(masiwek@richnet.net ) any agenda items. 
 

It is  a very important meeting.  

 
Questions or canõt attend? Please contact me. 

emoeriks@gmail.com 
 

D/Lt/C Emogene Eriksson,SN  

District Secretary  

Congratulations to  
Akron Sail & Power Squadron  

and  
Pittsburgh Power Squadron  

for on their  
75th anniversaries  

Akron Sail and Power Squadron Wins National MIRA Award 
 

Akron Sail and Power Squadron received the USPS ñMember Involvement and Retention Awardò (MIRA) at 

the USPS Governing Board in Arlington, Virginia, in September.   The Award is given to the squadron that 

has implemented the best plan to improve membership involvement and member retention. 

 

The award, presented by USPS Chief Commander 

Robert Baldridge, SN, and National Administrative 

Officer, V/C Gary Cheney, SN, to Akronôs Mem-

bership Chair, P/D/C Brian Logan, SN. 

 

Akronôs plan takes a page from all successful small 

businesses.  The ñproductò is a full curriculum of 

boating-related courses and seminars, taught by 

volunteers.  It includes a full schedule of social 

events, boating activities, and boating-related pro-

grams.  In addition, Akron Sail and Power Squad-

ron perform civic activities, teaching introductory 

safe boating classes and performing between 400 

and 500 voluntary vessel inspections each year. 

USPS Chief Commander Robert Baldridge, SN, (right) and 
National Administrative Officer, V/C Gary Cheney, SN, (left) 

present "Member Involvement and Retention" Award.  Ac-

cepting for Akron Sail and Power Squadron is P/D/C Brian 

Logan, SN (center).  Photo by P/Stf/C Don Stark, JN. 

mailto:masiwek@richnet.net
mailto:emoeriks@gmail.com
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Come for the Boating Education �±Stay for the Friends 
 

My husband came for the Educational classes. As we took the classes and went to District and squadron events we 

made many friends. These pictures are from Our District 7 summer cruise, Rivers, Locks, and Dams. We were able 

to practice our boating skills learned from our Seminar Boating on Rivers, Locks and Dams. We shared boats and 

renewed friendships. Truly, we came for the education and stayed for the friends. 

 

D/Lt/C Emogene Eriksson, SN and P/C Ronny Eriksson, SN 

Members receiving their  
Life Membership Plaques 

At the Spring 2014 conference 
 

P/C Dorothy Meloy, AP 

D/L/C/ H. Eileen Richard, SN 

P/Stf/C Garry Schroeder, SN 

 


